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Founded in 1853 and the oldest synagogue in Harrisburg, Temple Ohev Sholom is a diverse and inclusive Reform Jewish 
Congregation in Central Pennsylvania. We support one another throughout the cycles of life. We foster and encourage 

spiritual growth, lifelong learning, social opportunities, and connections, and Tikkun Olam—healing the world.





JUNE, JULY, AUGUST CALENDAR
JUNE:
June 2nd                                          Shavuot
June 6th               7:00pm               Shabbat Services – Confirmation
June 7th              10:30am              Bat Mitzvah – Yael Levinstein
June 12th             7:00pm               Annual Congregational Meeting
June 13th             6:00pm               Shabbat Services
June 14th            10:30am              Be Mitzvah – Jackson Rosenberg
June 20th             7:00pm               Shabbat Services
June 22nd            9:00am		 Brotherhood Meeting
June 27th             6:00pm               Shabbat Services
June 29th            10:00am              Hebrew Curriculum Development
 
JULY:
July 4th                                             TEMPLE OFFICE CLOSED
July 4th                6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
July 10th              7:00pm               Board of Trustees Meeting
July 11th              6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
July 13th			   Tamuz Fast
		   TBD		  Hang Mezuzzah Ceremony with Board of Trustees               
July 18th              6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
                              7:30pm              Vegetarian Potluck Pride Dinner at Ohev with 
                                                         Temple Beth El
July 25th              6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
July 27th              noon                  Sisterhood Donor Program: Challah Baking at  
                                                         Susan Symons Home 
 
AUGUST:
August 1st           6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
August 2nd                                     Tish'a B'Av
August 8th                                      Tu B'av
		   6:00pm               Shabbat at the Senators Game
August 14th        7:00pm               Board of Trustees Meeting
August 15th        6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
August 16th       10:30am              Bar Mitzvah – Isaac Nepon
August 21st         6:00pm               Sisterhood Board Meeting 
August 22nd       6:00pm               Shabbat Services in Lehrman Chapel  
August 24th        9:30am                Religious School Kick-off Celebration & Open 
                                                          House
                            12:00pm            	 Congregational Picnic
August 29th        6:00pm               Shabbat Services



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Temple Ohev Sholom Family, 

Summer is on its way, and with it comes sunshine, 
flip-flops, and (hopefully) a little more time to relax 
and recharge. Whether you’re traveling, hosting 
backyard BBQs, or just enjoying a slower pace, I 
hope this season brings joy and connection to you 
and your loved ones. 

Here at Temple Ohev Sholom, behind-the-scenes 
energy is buzzing! We will be holding meet and 
greets throughout the summer to welcome Rabbi 
Jasper and her spouse Yonah! We’re also busy 
planning an incredible lineup of programs and 
experiences for the fall—and, yes, it’s already time 
to think about the High Holidays (can you believe 
it?).

A few things to get excited about:

•	 Religious School will be back better than ever– with fresh programming, new 
energy, and a warm community feel, we can’t wait to welcome back our students 
and families.

•	 Fall adult learning and social events – Rabbi Jasper is planning lively discussions 
and guest speakers to movie nights and holiday celebrations, and we’re cooking up 
some great ways to reconnect and grow together.

•	 Summer Shabbat services – Yes, they’re still happening! These are often smaller, 
more relaxed, and a great opportunity to try something new—whether it’s 
leading a prayer, singing a favorite melody, or staying after for a treat and some 
schmoozing

Temple life doesn’t pause in the summer—it just takes on a different rhythm. It’s a 
time for recharging, but also for reimagining how we come together as a community 
in the year ahead. Your energy, your ideas, and your presence are what keep us 
vibrant.

So whether you’re joining us for a breezy Friday night service, volunteering behind 
the scenes, or just keeping us in your thoughts from afar, thank you. You are a vital 
part of what makes Ohev so special.

Wishing you a joyful, relaxing, and meaningful summer. Can’t wait to see you back in 
the fall—with your stories, your smiles, and maybe even a tan.

Warmly,
April Hutcheson
President, Temple Ohev Sholom



FINAL FAREWELL FROM RABBI MARC
As I sit to write this article, I have deeply mixed 
emotions. I am excited for the next chapter in life 
to begin.

I am grateful for the blessings that 35 years of 
Rabbinic service have brought to my life. The 
people, the service opportunities, the people, the 
lifetime of experiences, the people, and the people 
- I could not have asked for a more fulfilling, 
more rewarding career, a more mind and heart-
expanding career path. In each place I have served, 
I have met (and gathered) people who touch and 
change my life, people I hold close even in distant 
geographies. THANK YOU FOR BEING SOME 
OF THE PEOPLE ON THIS LIST! Thank you for 
the incredible blessings you have shared with Lori and me over the last three years. 

I am reflective. Over 35 years of service, I have seen and experienced almost any blessing 
or challenge a Rabbi could face. As a sitting rabbi, I have led and grown congregations 
through lawsuits, healing from previously abusive clergy, and abusive community 
outrage. I have held families through their healing from loss, sometimes horrific loss. I 
have held the newest of babies, helped bring couples together (and back together), stood 
with hundreds of young adults through our ritual coming-of-age ceremonies, helped 
bring people into our faith world, and stood on the front lines - sometimes even the 
"lightning-rod" for justice and peace-building worldwide. 

I will never get the "gold watch" or be the long-term beloved "Emeritus" Rabbi. The call 
I accepted was to serve. The teachers who have blessed me throughout my life keep 
reminding me that my work is to pay forward the blessings people have passed to me. I 
have a strong resume, and I can tell you who pushed, shoved, led, pulled, or talked me 
into serving for each accomplishment and honor. I pray that I have helped teach people 
with the love with which people taught me.

The most profound lesson I ever learned came from my Rabbi on the eve before I left 
for Jerusalem to begin rabbinical school. I had just closed a successful law practice and 
felt myself jumping into the abyss on a leap of faith. Rabbi Gene Levy wanted to share 
his deepest, heartfelt advice, and I was eager to learn. "If you don't ask yourself, every 
day, 'What the hell am I doing here?' you don't belong." I was so disappointed - I was 
waiting for something profound. It did not take long to realize that those words were life-
affirming and honest beyond question. Every day, we must want to be present to serve 
and change the world. When the day comes that we no longer feel called to serve, it is 
time to switch gears. After 35 years, I am ready to serve differently now. 



I will leave you with four thoughts:

1. Rabbi Levy was not only spot on for clergy; his advice speaks to everyone's everyday 
experience. Faith begins with the intention of showing up. Whatever our job, task, 
stewardship, or focus. We must show up with a heart bent on serving and dignifying life 
around us.

2. If we tiptoe through life quietly, we will allow everyone else to govern our lives. We 
must stand up for our needs and neighbors' needs - at the same time. Justice and healing 
is never about one or the other of us - "Justice is never just us." "Shalom" means everyone 
is whole; as people of faith, that is our mandate. We must not wait for someone else to do 
the work - it is ours to accomplish.

3. Please stay in touch. The blessings of our time, heart, energy, and commitment should 
not end simply because we are apart.

4. Love your new Rabbi. Love her enough to remember that she is new and that you need 
to grow with her. Temple Ohev Sholom stands on the precipice of a significant shift in 
its trajectory. Dive in and own your place in this family. You have good people serving 
in leadership, but Torah teaches us that we are all a "Mamlekhet Kohanim - a kingdom 
of priests." Every member of our Temple family has a role to play. Don't let someone else 
take your place at the table. Grow the table so that you both have space to serve.

THANK YOU.

As of July 1, 2025, I will be moving to Key West! My email will change to 
RabbiMarcKline@gmail.com
PLEASE START SHIFTING YOUR NON-TEMPLE OHEV SHOLOM 
CORRESPONDENCE TO MY NEW ADDRESS!

Rabbi Marc Aaron Kline, J.D., D.D. 

Judgment may well up as a wall of water, but
Righteousness is the mightiest of rivers.

Temple Ohev Sholom Brotherhood is having a meeting on  
Sunday June 22nd at 10:00am in the library.

We have many things going on and much to talk about.
Anyone with an interest is welcome to come and participate.





 FAREWELL TO RABBI MARC AND LORI



 FAREWELL TO RABBI MARC AND LORI



A MESSAGE FROM RABBI JASPER
Summer has always been my favorite season. 
It is not just because I have a July birthday, but 
because of all the adventures that come with 
the season. Instead of being bundled up inside, 
we’re floating down rivers, chasing ice cream 
trucks, and stargazing.

Summer is when we allow ourselves to regress 
to our child-like selves and dive into unknown 
adventures and joyful escapades. It also means 
that at Temple, we can do many exciting 
activities that we might not be able to do 
during the colder months. 

For instance, we will have Shabbat at the 
Senator’s game (and someone will have to teach me what is happening), a potluck, 
and the Harrisburg Pride Parade. There will be many opportunities for me to 
meet the community, whether over a cup of iced coffee while walking along the 
river or in the halls of Ohev during Shabbat. 

When thinking about these next few months, I get that feeling that happens when 
the bell rings on the last day of school before summer break—the sense of endless 
possibilities. When my family arrives in June, we are excited to explore like kids, 
finding every nook and cranny this new city for us has to offer. 

We are excited to adorn our medieval garb, set sail for the Pennsylvania 
Renaissance Faire, check the farmer’s markets, and explore the food scene. We 
also look forward to catching a concert in Baltimore and exploring Philadelphia, 
Lancaster, and all the nearby neighborhoods and cities. 

But of all the things I am eagerly waiting to do, the one that I am most excited 
about is walking through Ohev’s doors on July 1st and beginning my service as 
your new Rabbi. 

See you soon,

Rabbi Jasper



The beginning of May I had the pleasure 
of witnessing something really special at 
Temple Ohev Sholom.  A program planned 
and implemented by Ohev’s Sisterhood, 
collaborating with Chisuk Emuna’s Social 
Action Committee, and an organization, 
Recycle Bicycle.  People I knew, people I 
didn’t know, young, old, and in between, 
came to Temple Ohev Sholom to drop off 
and donate bicycles.  Over forty bicycles 
were donated by members of the Harrisburg 
community.  Kudos to our Sisterhood for 
planning this program.  To learn more 
about Recycle Bicycle, please check out their 
website. https://rbhburg.org/    

Also in May, a small but mighty committee planned a Mental Health Wellness 
weekend at Temple Ohev Sholom.  Stacy Feldman, who led charge for this weekend, 
helped to plan a lovely Shabbat Service on Friday, May 16th with the help of Rabbi 
Marc, Sarah Kawasaki, Linda Grobman, Gloria Kaplan and several readers.  The next 
day, Saturday, May 17th several speakers came together to give vital information 
about Mental Health Wellness.  Representatives from NAMI (National Alliance 
on Mental Illness), Jewish Family Service, and PennState Health came to Temple 
Ohev Sholom to share their knowledge.  Thank you to the Mental Health Wellness 
Committee, all the agencies who participated, and a special thank you to Capital 
Blue Cross who sponsored and lent their support, financially.      

I like all the programs that take place at Temple Ohev Sholom, but these two 
programs were special.  Collaborating with organizations within our community is 
important. I can’t wait to share with you more programs like these in the future.     

Please keep your eye out for our upcoming summer programs, especially our 
Annual Meeting on June 12th, our Meet and Greets to meet Rabbi Jasper and Yonah, 
and don’t forget about Rabbi Marc and Lori’s last Shabbat at Temple Ohev Sholom 
on June 27th.   

As always if you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to email me 
at reynajose@ohevsholom.org or give me a call 717 233-6459.      

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



MAZEL TOV

We are thrilled to celebrate Yael’s upcoming Bat Mitzvah on June 7, 2025!
 Yael is a funny, smart, and responsible young person whose kindness and 
creativity shine through in everything she does. A lover of music, she plays 
the flute in her school band and has taken the stage in many plays and choir 

performances. Yael is also known for her generous spirit, always ready to help 
others and be a supportive sibling and friend. 

We look forward to sharing this special milestone with the Ohev Sholom 
community!

YAEL LEVINSTEIN

We sincerely apologize for the proofreading error in last months newsletter, 
where Harriet Katz and Barbara Danowitz were listed as "In Memory Of " 
instead of "In Honor Of." Both are very much alive and well. We deeply 

regret the mistake and any distress it may have caused.



MAZEL TOV

On June 14, 2025, Jackson David Rosenberg will be called to the torah.  Jackson 
is wrapping up his 7th grade year at Harrisburg Academy. He has attended the 

Academy, since Kindergarten.  Jackson is an enthusiastic student always curious 
about the “why” in every subject.   

In addition to his academic pursuits, Jackson is a passionate sports enthusiast who 
plays sports all year round - soccer, basketball, and currently two flag football leagues.  

He is also a thrill seeker, constantly trying to beat his top speed on the slopes while 
snowboarding, or finding the roughest, woodsiest terrain to ride through.  When he’s 

not playing sports, Jackson enjoys playing video games and spending time with his 
family and friends and his dog Finley.

Jackson is a very compassionate and caring person. His love for animals led him to 
raise over $400 for Speranza Animal Shelter and create homemade treats and toys for 

the Harrisburg Humane Society, as his service project. 
Jackson’s torah portion is B’haalot’cha, meaning “when you raise up” which recounts a 

series of complaints from the people and then Moses after being freed from slavery.  

Jackson’s parents, Matt and Mia along with his sister Addy are excited to celebrate 
Jackson and are so proud of all his hard work.

JACKSON ROSENBERG

 
Thank you to all of you who remembered me on my birthday with your 

Uniongrams, cards, emails and phone calls.
-Irith Harpster



MAZEL TOV

Isaac Nepon will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, August 16th 
at 10:30 a.m. His Torah portion, Deuteronomy 11:10–11:21, features Moses retelling 

the covenant between God and the Israelites as they prepare to enter the Promised 
Land. Inspired by the power of memory and storytelling, Isaac’s service project 

focuses on preserving personal histories. He is recording meaningful conversations 
with members of his community on the StoryCorps platform, to be archived in the 

Library of Congress. Isaac hopes that future students will continue this service project 
at Ohev Sholom, capturing the stories of Ohev’s members and their families.

Isaac is an honor roll 6th grader at Mechanicsburg Middle School, where he plays 
trombone and sings in the chorus. He’s an avid lacrosse player and a voracious reader, 

especially drawn to historical narratives and stories of adventure.

Isaac is known for his curious mind, quick wit, and strong sense of fairness. He is 
deeply grateful to his mom, Rachael, his dad, Ari, and his younger brother, Ben, for 
their constant love and encouragement. He extends heartfelt thanks to Rabbis Marc 

and Tzvia for their guidance and support on this journey.

Isaac and his family are excited to celebrate this milestone with the Ohev community, 
especially as it will be the first Be Mitzvah officiated at Ohev by our new Rabbi, Tzvia 

Jasper. All are warmly invited to attend the service, with a celebratory luncheon to 
follow in the Sisterhood Hall.

ISAAC NEPON



SISTERHOOD REPORT
Dear Friends,

We will be holding a Sisterhood Board pizza and salad 
dinner at the temple on Thursday, August 21, at 6:30 p.m. 
Come with ideas for the new programming year!

Please join us at the temple on Thursday, September 4, at 7 p.m. for 
our opening program, a meet-and-greet with Rabbi Jasper and Yonah. 
Everyone from the congregation is welcome!

Stay tuned for more details on our November book event and other 
activities. 

Thank you to everyone who helped with Sisterhood activities this year 
and who attended them! We wish everyone a great summer. 

Yours,
Jodi Neuschwander and Jeanette Krebs, Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

Thank you to Karen Ball for her generous contribution to the Temple Ohev 
Sholom Sisterhood, thanking Gretchen Snavely and Skylar Korek for their 
extraordinary help in cleaning the Sisterhood Kitchen before the Temple 

Seder.

Contributions were made to the Altar Flower Fund by Gail Riegler in 
memory of Karen Grosssman, and in memory of Gail’s mother, Florence 

Litvack.



JUNE
Adam Arch

Bruce Astrachan
Escher Baar
Karen Ball

Harvey Blinn
Chloe Bourassa
Dara Bourassa

Jill Carre'
Liam Casher
Nina Castillo

Matthew Danielson
Steve Davidheiser
Josh Davidheiser

Bryan Enders
Mason Friedman

Glenn Gershenson
Maria Gordin
Robert Grass

Brianne Healy
Caelan Hinds

Genevieve Hollenbach
Jessica Hutcheson

Asher Kannan-Wolff
Sydney Kawasaki

Honi Kibler
Isaac King

Jessa Kirsch
Max Kluger

Yael Levinstein
Cassie Lynch

Paul Michelson
Amanda Monaco

Jodi Neuschwander
Gail Riegler

Miriam Robinson
Andrew Rose

Jackson Rosenberg

Scott Roth
Deborah Samkoff

Brian Saunders
Adam Saunders
Joyce Schamroth
Lora Schoenberg

Giuliana Scott
Lauren Semanick
Roman Sgrignoli
Susan Shermer

Bruce Spicer
Tara Stevens

Joel Turk
Nancy Weber

 JULY
Ken Arch

Rita Astrachan
Jennie Baar

Brandon Barnes
David Casher
Lucas Hinds
Patti Hivner
Clair James

Parker Louise Kleinbohl
Marc Kline

Jonah Levinstein
Ruby Levinstein

Marc Levy
Carol Liebman

Matthew Lutkins
Alex Mendelsohn

Steven Neiman
Theresa Pepper

Matthew Rosenberg
Adam Teplitz
Jeremie White
Reese White

Jessica Wolff
AUGUST
Ted Adler

Carl Xander Baumbach
Barbara Blinn
Dillan Briggs
Margot Briggs
Thomas Bryant
Joanne Durbin

Matthew Forman
Eileen Forman
Caroline Gertz
John Goldman
Cara Grossfeld
Chad Harvey

Hannah Harvey
Jonathan Hjelm

Reyna Jose

Jason Kirsch
Dylan Klein
Dara Kluger

Aaron Krause
Sophia Levy

Whitney Mayer
Sydney Mayer
Olivia Mora
Isaac Nepon

Frederick Richmond
Dylan Rose

Cassandra Rosenbaum
Addison Rosenberg
Sherry Rosenstrauch

Ezekiel Stephan
Lisa Wolff

Arlene Yoffe
Fern Zlotoff



JUNE
Jennie & Aaron Baar

Bruce & Dorothy Bagley
Daniel Clearfield & Roberta Cohen 

Steven & Shira Ettinger
David & Stacy Feldman

John & Maureen Goldman
Corky & Linda Goldstein

Ricki Hurwitz & Garrett Brinton
Ed & Iris Klinepeter
Larry & Dara Kluger

Donald & Cynthia Lynch
Martha & James McGraw
James & Anne Newman

David & Nancy Rose
Howard & Alison Rosen
Michael & Adena Scott
Adam & Lori Shienvold

Nick & Sean Spies
Rob & Randi Teplitz

Jordan Tepper & Roger Baumbach 
II 

Lisa & Robert Wolff
Howard & Fern Zlotoff

JULY
Steve & Debra Davidheiser

Glenn & Barbara Gershenson
John & Margaret Goldman

Robert & Rosalie Grass
April & Anthony Hutcheson

Steven & Laura Kuller
Leslie & Matthew Locy
Simi & Zollie Rayner

David & Susan Rosenberg
Julie Sherman & Marty Sherman

Michael & Lisa Silver
Joe & Linda Zisman

AUGUST
Shelley & Ted Adler
Ken & Elissa Arch

Harry & Rachael Baturin
Jonathan & Heather Bonime

Michael Chwastyk & Faith Pearlstein
Michael & Diane Goldberg

Bernice Hausman & Clair James
Bob & Patti Hivner Jr.

Michael & Margery McNulty
Seth & Amy Mendelsohn

Audrey Miner & Andy Gordon
Lynette & Michael Paszek

Leslie & Kim Poolman
Matthew & Mia Rosenberg

Izzy & Elaine Schwab
Brian & Carrie Sheinfeld
Alan & Dianne Stolberg
Stephen & Shelly Verber

Sarah Kawaski & Jay Wimer

Let us Celebrate YOU! Make 
sure to contact Amanda at 

Amanda.Monaco@ohevsholom.
org with your birthday or 

anniversary to be featured!
 



SHVITZEN ALTER KAKERS















 

Annual Sisterhood 
Donor Event 

Learn how to make Challah 
 (and have lunch at Susan Symons’ house) 

Sunday, July 27th,  @ noon 
All  Are Welcome to Partic ipate  

To thank our donors, Susan Symons has graciously offered 
to host a challah baking class and lunch at her home 

 
A minimum $36 donation is suggested. 

 
RSVP by July 9th 

Please make checks payable to Temple Ohev Sholom 
Sisterhood and send to: 
Jeanette Krebs  
4277 Beaufort Hunt Drive 
Harrisburg, PA 17110 

 
Please indicate if you plan to attend this special event: 
___Yes, I will attend lunch and Challah Baking Class 
___No, I am unable to attend the event, but please accept my enclosed 
donation.   
 
Your donation ensures that Sisterhood continues its 
mission of assisting the Temple.     





Sunday Youth Education for Pre-K - High School begins on Sunday, August 24th. 
Congregational picnic to follow. 

Online registration information will be sent to our families in June. 



 

 

SSAAVVEE          TTHHEE          DDAATTEE  
TTOOSSSS  GGeenneerraall  MMeeeettiinngg  &&  OOppeenniinngg  PPrrooggrraamm  

AAnn  EEvveenniinngg  wwiitthh  

RRaabbbbii  TTzzvviiaa  JJaassppeerr  &&  YYoonnaahh  SSiieennnnaa  JJaassppeerr  
TThhuurrssddaayy,,  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  44,,  22002255          77::0000  pp..mm..    

AAllll  aarree  WWeellccoommee  

  

  
 

 



JUNE KADDISH LIST
June 6 

Moe L. Cooper, father-in-law of Kristen Milke 
Howard Fineshriber, father of Barbara Adler 

Betty Fox, grandmother of Rob Brenner 
Toby Jacobs, mother-in-law of Jessica Jacobs 

Evelyn Lightman Richards, mother of Gary Lightman 
 

June 13 
Hanna Abramson, grandmother of Debra Davidheiser 

Arlene Bonime, mother of Jonathan Bonime 
Tasos Coulianos, father of Cassandra Rosenbaum 

Jean Goldberg, mother of Mike Goldberg 
Beatrice Goldsmith, mother of Ellen Goldsmith, & aunt of James Goldsmith 

Margaret Kelly, stepmother of Teresa Dorritie 
 

June 20 
Jessica Goodman, mother of Susan Rosenberg 

Daniel A. Greene, uncle of Corky Goldstein 
Siebert Feldman, father of David Feldman 

Geri Henken, mother of Brad Henken 
Bonnie McPhillips, sister of Cindy Lynch 

Herbert Narrow, father of Jodi Neuschwander 
Marcus Rosenbaum, father of Herb Rosenbaum 

Bessie Rouse, Carol Liebman 
Sarah Saxe, grandmother of Sheryl Saxe-Dowling 

Howard Spitalny, husband of Lee Spitalny 
Gina Steiner, mother of Jill Carre' 

Michael Uffberg, brother of Carol Liebman 
Sol Wiener, father of Diane Goldberg 

 
June 27 

Sarah Baturin Kassnar, aunt of Kickan Baturin 
Eli Goldstein, grandfather of Corky Goldstein 

Fran Z. Guttman, mother of Carla Nager 
Grace Hess, grandmother of Patti Hivner 

Dolly Krause, mother of Aaron Krause 
Jack Levy, brother of Frank Levy 

Jack Rose, father of David Rose & grandfather of Andrew Rose 
Max Rubin, grandfather of Sheryl Saxe-Dowling



JULY KADDISH LIST
July 4

Esther Cohen, mother of Frank Levy
Avis Cooper, mother-In-law of Kristen Milke

Mildred Forman, mother-in-law of Eileen Forman
Marilyn Fox, Jeanette Krebs

Roy W. Kibler, brother-in-law of Honi Kibler
Thomas Lynch, father of Cassie Lynch

Jerome Newman, father of Jim Newman
Martin S. Roberts, grandfather of Rob Teplitz

July 11 
Alexander Aronson, great grandfather of Iris Klinepeter

Harry Bryant, father of Barbara Danowitz
James Elwood Davidheiser, father of Steve Davidheiser

Cecilia T. Friedman, aunt of Charles Friedman
Alan Jacobs, father-In-law of Jessica Jacobs
Aileen Osofsky, sister of Barbara Danowitz

Sylvia Tolk, mother of Sandy Zeliger
Mitzi Frahm Tomisieto, aunt of Linda Stewart

Dorothy I. Zalman, mother of Nancy Weber & Fran Casher

 
July 18

Charles Adler, grandfather of Charles Friedman
John Woodard Bryant, Jr. father of Thomas Bryant
Albert Percy Doranz, grandfather of Linda Stewart
Margaret Friedman, mother of Charles Friedman

Greta Gallia, mother of Judy Heckert
Joan S. Goldsmith, mother of James Goldsmith

Caroline Greene, Grandmother of Corky Goldstein
Barb Heim, sister of Donald Lynch

Evan Helmuth, brother of Erika Saunders
Lester Hess, grandfather of Patti Hivner
Norman Krause, father of Aaron Krause

Annette Lang, mother-in-law of Albert Bienstock
Samuel Levinson, grandfather of Ellen Goldsmith

Rebecca Levy, mother of Frank Levy
Gloria Olewine, mother of Kristen Milke

Israel Sweig, uncle of Nancy Rose



 
July 15 

Moses Baturin, father of Kickan Baturin & grandfather of Harry Baturin & Monica 
Lutkins 

Richard Casher, husband of Fran Casher, & father of David Casher
Monroe Cohen, grandfather of Bruce Cohen

Ruth Cohen Friedman, step-mother of Charles Friedman
Betty Frahm Rosenblatt, aunt of Linda Stewart

Rose Klotzman, grandmother of Diane Fine
Benjamin H. Schneiderman, father of Joelle Katz, & grandfather of Margeaux Katz-

Sgrignoli

Celebrating a special occasion or commemorating a yahrzeit?? How about making a 
donation in honor of that occasion or person by sponsoring an Oneg or purchasing flowers 

for our bema on Shabbat?? 

To sponsor an Oneg, please contact Doreen at Doreen819@verizon.net. 
To provide flowers for our bema, contact Fran at  Fr1ca19@yahoo.com.

 Your name and special occasion or special person you are honoring will be listed in our 
Friday evening Shabbat handout. 



AUGUST KADDISH LIST
August 1

Alice Bloom, aunt of Fern Zlotoff
Abraham Bornstein, father of Joanne Durbin

Alice May Heath, sister of Linda Grobman
Pearl Kaplan, grandmother of Jill Carre'

Shirley Katz, bubbe of Cassie Lynch
Selma Katzman Klein, mother of Rosalie Grass

Melba Ball Schwartz, mother of Karen Ball
Arthur Siegel, father of Elaine Schwab

August 8 
Esther Astrachan, mother of George Astrachan, D.D., & Grandmother of 

Bruce Astrachan
Felix Gallia, father of Judy Heckert

Paul Gourley, father of Margery McNulty
Steven M. Harpster, husband of Irith Harpster
Cecilia Narrow, mother of Jodi Neuschwander 

August 15
June Bedwell, mother of Patty Snyder

Jeanette Bronstein, mother of Fern Zlotoff
Justine O. Cohen, grandmother of Bruce Cohen

Bernard Forner, father of Suzie Michelson
Joseph Goldberg, father of Mike Goldberg

Gary Grobman, husband of Linda Grobman
Daniel Krause, uncle of Aaron Krause

Alan Pearlstein, brother of Faith Pearlstein
Jeanette Shellhammer, mother of Sally Klein

Yetta Yamin, father of Rita Astrachan, & Grandmother of Bruce Astrachan
Harold Zerfuss, father of Carla Nager

August 22
Harry Bagley, father of Bruce Bagley

William I. Bienstock, father of Albert Bienstock
J. Stanley Cohen, grandfather of Elissa Arch

Dr. Mark Galowitz, husband of Lois Galowitz
Ray Melnicove, father of Doreen Evrard
Annette Nager, mother of Jeffrey Nager

Linnea Neuman, mother of Kickan Baturin
Elizabeth Schwartz, aunt of Paul Rokoff

Sylvia Goldstein Stern, aunt of Corky Goldstein



August 29
Frances Cohn, mother of Diane Fine & Alan Cohn

Marvin Feinman, father of Audrey Miner
Marcus Forman, father-in-law of Eileen Forman

Barry Fox, husband of Jeanette Krebs
Lou Goldstein, father of Corky Goldstein

Eleanor Jacobs, mother of Susan Hartman & Harvey Jacobs, Aunt of Ken Arch
Richard H. Podolle, father of Kim Poolman

J. David Snyder, father of Nathan Snyder

Thank you to Temple Ohev Sholom’s Life and Legacy 
donors.  Your gift to Temple Ohev Sholom will help to ensure 

the temple continues for generations to come.   For more 
information on the Life and Legacy program at Temple Ohev 

Sholom, please call Reyna Jose, Executive Director, at
 717 233-6459. 



President 
Chairperson: Personnel Committee

April Hutcheson president@ohevsholom.org

President- Elect Steve Davidheiser stevedavidheiser@ohevsholom.org
Vice President 
Chairperson: Strategic Planning

Alan Stolberg alanstolberg@ohevsholom.org

Vice President 
Chairperson: Facilities Committee

Tim Care timcarre@ohevsholom.org

Financial Secretary Erika Saunders erikasaunders@ohevsholom.org
Secretary Elissa Arch secretary@ohevsholom.org
Treasurer 
Chairperson: Finance Committee 
Co-Chair: Investments Committee

Steve Kuller treasurer@ohevsholom.org

Immediate Past President Audrey Miner audreyminer@ohevsholom.org
Trustee 
Co-Chair: By Laws Committee

Jennifer Baar jenniferbaar@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Co-Chair: Publicity

Dara Bourassa darabourassa@ohevsholom.org

Trustee Rob Brenner robbrenner@ohevsholom.org
Trustee 
Co-Chair: Membership & Outreach

Eileen Forman eileenforman@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Co-Chair: By Laws Committee

Bernice Hausman bernicehausman@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chair: Programming Committee

Patti Hivner pattihivner@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Religious School

Jonathan Hjelm jonathanhjelm@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chair: Social Action Committee

Sarah Kawasaki sarahkawasaki@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Newsletter 
Co-Chair: Membership & Outreach

Cindy Lynch cindylynch@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Worship Committee

Monica Lutkins monicalutkins@ohevsholom.org

Sisterhood Co-President/ 
Co-Chair: Publicity

Jeannette Krebs jeannettekrebs@ohevsholom.org

Sisterhood Co-President Jodi Neuschwander jodineuschwander@ohevsholom.org
Co-Chairs: Ad Hoc Rab-
binic Search/Transition 
Commitee

Shelley Adler 
Bruce Feldman

shelleyadler@ohevsholom.org 
brucefeldman@ohevsholom.org

Chairperson: 
Investments, 
Endownment, Leave a 
Legacy Program, and 
Information Technology

Ari Nepon arinepon@ohevsholom.org

Temple Ohev Sholom – Board of Trustees 2024-2025



NEWSLETTER PRINTING AND MAILING BY:

1000 Hummel Avenue
Lemoyne, PA 17043-1740

717.761.0277 | 717.761.7109
https://client.haas-printing.com/

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER BROUGHT TO YOU BY :
Cindy Lynch – Content editor
Brooke Kibler – Layout and Graphic Design
Send newsletter submissions to – ohevsholombulletin@gmail.com 
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